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Q.   Who are the ministers of the church? 
 
A.    The ministers of the Church are lay persons, bishops, priests,    
 and deacons. 
 
Q.    What is the ministry of the laity? 
 
A.  The  ministry of the laity is to represent Christ and his Church; 
        to bear witness to him wherever they maybe; and, according to 
 the gifts given them, to carry on Christ's work of reconciliation 
 in the world; and to take their place in the life, worship, and governance of the 
 Church. 
 
So when we are baptized and as we grow in our life in Christ,  
we do these things. We willingly agree to do a task.   
 
And then it turns out the Holy Spirit has something different in mind.  
 
That's what Peter Lee is finding out, again. He agreed to be Senior Warden, with some 
idea that Fr Marvin might be leaving. But who knew the process of finding a new                    
rector for Good Shepherd would take two rounds of search -- and then another seven 
or eight months to get that new rector to Maui???  More than two years!  Peter and 
Cora have seen to all the administration, and the rest of us have seen to the ministries 
of Good Shepherd.  
 
In the meantime, Peter - being a sensible man with a sensible schedule for calling a 
new rector - accepted some delightful new projects - costumes for a magnificent               
production of Evita, and costumes for a ballet in New Orleans.  
 
So now -- too much! 
 
But Peter knows how to rely on the strength given by the Holy Spirit and keeps on 
with good cheer. The rest of us are blest by his work and his example. 
 
Thanks be to God! 

L̝ ndʆ Deʫɲˏʞ, Assisting Priest 

 

 

 

 

 

«Whatever is good and perfect comes down to us from God 
our Creator, who created all the lights in the heavens. God 
never changes or casts a shifting shadow.¬ J̄ames 1:17 
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Cup of Cold Water is well into our second year of serving the neediest on Maui.   

In the month of June we served 674 people, distributed 501 bottles of cold water, 5,520 snack foods,  1,581                   

hygiene items, and 22 Bibles or Day by Day.  

On a recent run a gentleman was seen struggling to walk down a hill to town.  One of the run volunteers offered to walk 

down the hill with him and the van slowly followed.  It turns out the gentleman 

is a Vietnam vet, has suffered strokes and had fallen the day before trying to 

walk down the same hill.  With cold water, a friend by his side walking and 

listening, caring and listening, helping and listening  this trip was successful.  

Two days later this same run volunteer reports: 

I was back there again and found our Vietnam vet gentleman. . He recognized me and 

said...."Youõre the Water Man".  The look in his eyes and the vice like gripe when we 

shook hands are something I'll never ever forget. He was thrilled with the ôdonatedõ  

walker.  

A Cup of Cold Water also serves many keiki with reading books, crayons and 

coloring books, shoes, clothes and one special day bubbles donated by a                      

volunteer. 

A Cup of Cold Water is also serving special friends including a pup tied up to a 

fellow sleeping in his car.   A run volunteer set two cans of dog food next to 

him.   
 

Jesus calls us to travel lightly.  Jesus calls us to faith.  Jesus calls us to risky living.   Jesus calls us to life.   Jesus calls 
us to live fairly.  Jesus calls us to justiceé Eggs and Ashes 
 

Paula Baldwin, ACCW In-Reach Coordinator 
 

A Cup of Cold Water, A Community Care Van, Outreach of the Episcopal Churches on Maui and Community Friends                     
acupofcoldwatermaui@gmail.com   808-419-1637 

 
 

PASTORAL CARE  

Did you know that Pastoral Care Visiting Eucharistic                      
Ministers are available to bring you The Bread and The Cup, 
after service, on Saturday evening or Sunday morning?  
Whether at home, or in the hospital, please just call the church 
office, 244-4656, by Friday, to make your request known. 
Please state your name, 
phone number, and                 
address, if at home, or 
the hospital room           
number if sick at  

              MMMC. 
 

PASTORAL CARE NEEDS YOU! 
Did you know that all visitations to our hospitalized or home 
bound Parishioners must have two volunteers?! 

As those of us on the Pastoral Care Team are all on different 
schedules we need volunteers to accompany one of us, to make 
those visits that make such a difference in the life of those stuck 
at home, unable to get to church, or those who are having to                    
submit to the tender mercies of the wonderful staff at the                           
hospital.  Please call Lynne Takara, Pastoral Care Chair, at                    
873-8277 for more information. 

 

A 

mailto:acupofcoldwatermaui@gmail.com


 

 

Head of the Church  - Our Lord Jesus Christ 

Bishop      - The Rt.  Rev. Robert 

     Fitzpatrick 

Priest  - The Rev. Craig Vance 

Assisting Priest - The Rev. Linda Decker 

Sr. Warden - K. Peter Lee  

Jr. Warden  - Rhod Casio 

Vestry 2015 - Gloria Cajigal 

    Alex Davis 

    Melanie HueSing-Ammasi 

Vestry 2016 - Keku Akana 

  - Larry Brown 

  - Alfredo Evangelista 

Vestry 2017 - Ricky Melchor 

  - Marilyn Oura  

  - Shelley Womack 

Vestry Clerk  - Melanie HueSing-Ammasi 

Delegates  - Louise Aloy 

  - Larry Brown 

  - Alex Davis 

  - Peter Lee 

  - Charlesta Snyder 

Treasurer   - Alfredo Evangelista  

Acolyte Master  - Pacifico Evangelista  

Queen Emma  

      Athletic Club  - Lawrence Kauhaahaa 

ECW Co -Chair  - Louise Aloy 

   - Eugenia Sitts 

ECW Secretary - Gemma Calvan  

ECW Treasurer  - Cora Brown 

Music Director ï Ferdinand Cajigal 
Parish Secretary   - Cora Brown 

Bookkeeper - Lani Scott 

Building/Ground  - Rhod Casio 

Evangelism - Mark & Eugenia Sitts 

Fellowship  - needed 

Formation  - Basilia Evangelista 

Outreach  - needed  

Pastoral Care - Lynne Takara 

Stewardship - Louise Aloy 

Worship   - Pacifico Evangelista 

Youth/Young Adults -Gloria Cajigal 

Youth Council Pres.  - Sheena Garo 

Youth Council VP  -  Angela Bumanglag 

Youth Council Sec. -  Haile Evangelista 

Youth Council Tres.ð Nathaniel Idica 

9th Grade Rep.  -  Jacob Akana 

      Kimberly Taroma 

10th Grade Rep.  -   Joseph Lampitoc 

11th Grade Rep.  -   Andrew Nicolas 

12th Grade Rep.  -   Zyra DelaCruz 

College Rep.  -  Cheeneth DelaCruz 

      Bernadette Gamit 

    

*THE DEADLINE FOR THE  

SHEPHERD STAFF NEWSLETTER  

ARTICLES & INFORMATION IS DUE ON 

THE 10TH OF EVERY EVEN NUMBERED  

MONTH.  
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Annual Back to School Supplies Drive 
 

This is the 5th year since the Good Shepherd Episcopal Church   

Women in Ministry started the òBack to Schooló Supplies Drive. We first 

partnered with the Queen Emma Athletic Club at Good Shepherd Church. 

We enjoyed helping Maui keiki so much that we have continued with this 

ministry ever since. Over the last 4 years, we have given basic core school 

supplies to the Wailuku Homeless Shelter, the Boys and Girls Club of                            

Kahekili Terrace and Piõihana, Headstart Program in Wailuku, Upcountry 

Maui thru the help of St. Josephõs Church and Trinity by the Sea of  Kihei. 

This year we were able to include keiki from Lahaina (transition housing) 

and Central Maui through A Cup of Cold Water. 

Annually, we host a rummage sale at the church and all of the      

proceeds go towards the purchase of back to school supplies and the women 

also adopt two to three ôohana for the holidays. This year, we were very                           

fortunate to receive lots of additional school supplies from the following Car 

Truck Clubs (CTC) of Maui thru the help of Byron Aloy and Ezekiela Kalua. 

These CTCõs of Maui are awesome to answer the call of the wider                                     

community and help na Keiki o Maui. These CTCõs are: 

Altered Intentionz, Nocturnals, Team Scion Session, Maui Hydro Fusion,   

D-9 Hydraulics, Renditions, Tradition, No Regrets, Strictly S and Slammed 

Society. With their generosity, we were able to once again assist many school 

children from K to 12th grade throughout Maui. 

 If you would like more information of the Good Shepherd Episcopal 

Church and our various ministries, please contact the church office at          

244-4656 .  

 

Me ka mahalo 

Louise Aloy 
Co-Chair- GSC 

Women in  

Ministry  

  



 

 

                   

 

 

 

Newly elected Youth Council  

Left to right:  K. Peter Lee (Sr. 
Warden) Sheena Garo (President), 
Haile Evangelista (Secretary),                     
Nathanial Idica (Treasurer),                         
Angela Bumanglag (Vice President), Jacob Akana (9th grade representative), Zyra DelaCruz (12 grade 
representative), Joseph Lampitoc (10 grade representative), Cheeneth DelaCruz (College representa-
tive), Kimberly Taroma (9th grade representative), Bernadette Gamit (College representative), Andrew 
Nicolas (11 grade representative), Bishop Richard Chang, Gloria Cajigal (Youth and Young Adult 
Chair), Rev. Linda Decker. 

 
 

Young Adults Fellowship 
On Sunday, August 2, several of Good Shepherd's 
Young Adults gathered in fellowship to share their 
thoughts at Tanteõs Island Cuisine, Kahului. 
 

Planting Pikake in memory of           
Jamie Lee DelaCruz 
The Good Shepherd Episcopal Church 
family gathered to plant pikake on the 
front church lawn in memory of  
Jamie Lee. 
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